SALFORD SCHOOLS FORUM
8th May, 2008

Meeting commenced:
4.00 p.m.
"
ended:
6.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Janis Triska - Special Schools - in the Chair

Schools Membership


Secondary Schools - 


Headteachers and Senior Management Team Members fillin "other names" 

Steve Aveyard, Phillip Harte and Pat Wilford


Primary Schools - Headteachers

Sandra Darlington, Mike Gaskill and Sandra Slack


Primary Schools - Governors

Stephen Hopkins, Paula Howe and Joe Martin


Non Schools Membership

Non Teachers Trade Unions

Carole Culshaw - UNISON


13 to 19 Partnership

Stuart Wattam


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Mike Hall - Assistant Director (Resources)



Bob McIntyre - Principal Group Accountant



Rob Sides - Accountant 
42.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of David Ashton, Judith Elderkin and Catherine Provoost-Johnstone.  It was reported that Mr. Ashton would be retiring from teaching and would not be continuing as a Member of the Forum.  A new representative from the Faith Communities would be sought from the SACRE.

43.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 11th March, 2008, were approved as a correct record subject to the addition of the amendments set out below.

Stephen Hopkins proposed that Minute 34 be amended to clarify that the issue which gave rise to the lengthy debate at the meeting was that a course of action specified in a record of decision signed by the Lead Member for Children’s Services had not been implemented.  Mr. Harte felt that making such an amendment would be partial as it would record only a single point of view.  The Chair felt that the amendment proposed by Dr. Hopkins reflected an issue of fact and that it was a reasonable revision.

44.
COMPUTERS FOR SCHOOLS

(Previous Minute 37 - 11th March, 2008)


It was confirmed that even though the funding for the Computers for Schools Initiative had not yet been passed down to schools it would still have to be spent by August, 2008.  

45.
RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE SCHOOLS FORUM

A schedule summarising the powers and responsibilities of the Schools Forum was noted and Members (a) agreed that the use of the word “debate” should be taken as including the formation of comments and (b) noted that, if the Lead Member for Children’s Services was agreeable, the responsibilities listed would enable Members to ask the Lead Member to formulate recommendations for consideration by the Forum.

46.
DSG FUNDING CHANGES - GOVERNMENT PROPOSAL

A number of reports on this subject were circulated with the agenda and Mr. McIntyre summarised issues which had arisen since they had been prepared and agreed to circulate full details of the extra issues with the minutes:

· The possibility of requiring the pupil count to take place in October (which would help develop budgets at an earlier date) had been suggested.

· Although the Salford Local Authority would not be one of the pilot authorities a scheme was being tested to examine the effectiveness of introducing incentives into school funding.

· Other initiatives included the possible introduction of (a) premium payments for pupils from deprived backgrounds, (b) collaborations between schools and (c) incentives to reduce surplus school places.

· The possible introduction of a new grant for the 14 to 19 sector was being considered and could lead to the development of a single pot for the 14 to 19 age group with secondary schools securing funding from a range of sources depending upon the age of the pupil.

Members discussed whether in view of the potential fundamental impact of the proposals upon funding concerns should be drawn to the attention of the review group but felt that such action should be deferred as the Group would not meet again until July or August.

47.
STRATEGY TO MANAGE SCHOOL CAPACITY AND PUPIL NUMBERS

Members discussed statistics set out in a graph circulated with the agenda and agreed that Mr. Hall should submit an update in the Autumn.

48.
PLANNING, PREPARATION AND ASSESSMENT ACTIVITIES (PPA)

Mr. Sides submitted a report setting out three options for the redistribution of teacher and PPA funding for 2008/09 based upon:

· The split of funding of teachers via the AWPUF before any PPA was included on a pro rata basis and age weighted.

· A further 5% allocation to the primary schools in addition to the current 10%.

· A reallocation of funds approximately equal to the original reallocation made in 2007/08.


A note from Judith Elderkin was circulated (a) suggesting that a further transfer of funding was needed to cover PPA time for the budget allocation in 2009/10 to continue the process started by the Forum, (b) supporting the third option set out above and asking for a timetable for its implementation and (c) drawing attention to the different circumstances of the special schools.


There was confusion as to whether the level of funding previously approved for transfer between the sectors had continued.  It was confirmed that the funding transfer had continued but not been enhanced.  


The Chair raised the possibility of a sub-group being established to examine the options and form a  recommendation as to a preferred model for consideration by the Forum. Mr. Aveyard felt that there was a need to determine comparators and establish the position of Salford relative to other local authorities with a view to resolving any inequalities between the sectors.  He suggested that the local authority should demonstrate:

· How the funding was divided on a school by school basis at foundation, key stages 1 and 2, and key stages 3 and 4 in Salford so as to make a comparison with national statistics.

· School level data for pupil/teacher ratios.

· The number of PPA hours needed in each institution.


He suggested that this would enable a comparison to be made across all sectors and an aggregate formed which could be extrapolated to determine the PPA.


There was concern that the situation was too complex covering issues such as surplus places rather than just PPA time.  Officers of the Local Authority agreed to try and summarise the position as soon as possible and circulate information in advance of the next meeting.
49.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Salford Schools Forum be held at 4.00 p.m. on 17th July, 2008.
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